

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

MIMAROPA REGION

HINDIAN ET-HE

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF OCCIDENTAL MINDORON MINDOR MIND

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 000112

To

OIC-Office of the Asst. Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors, CID and SGOD

Public Schools District Supervisors

School Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

All Others Concerned

From:

LYNN G. MENDOZA

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-in-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Subject:

OFFICIAL STATEMENT OF THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

ON PHILIPPINES' PARTICIPATION IN PROGRAMME

FOR INTERNATIONAL STUDENT ASSESSMENT (PISA) 2022

Date:

March 18, 2022

Attached is the Official Statement of the Department of Education on Philippines' Participation in Programme for International Student Assessment (PISA) 2022, dated March 11, 2022 concerning the continued participation of the country in PISA this 2022.

The Official Statement emphasizes that consistency in participation to PISA shall provide the Department data for monitoring improvements and for identifying gaps as well as areas of growth for basic education.

Other details are stated in the said Statement while information about PISA can be accessed by visiting https://www.oecd.org/pisa/publications/pisa-2021assessment-and-analytical-framework.htm.

Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is highly desired.

ASDS Office_rsm/03.18.2022



Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occidental Mindoro

0906-550-1840/0929-630-1538 occidental.mindoro@deped.gov.ph

DepEd Tayo Occidental Mindoro



DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION | OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

OFFICIAL STATEMENT On Philippines' participation in PISA 2022

March 11, 2022 - The Department of Education (DepEd) announces the Philippines' participation in the 2022 cycle of the Programme for International Student Assessment (PISA) of the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD).

This decision of DepEd is aligned with Sulong Edukalidad, which is its ongoing program to improve education quality in the country. System assessments such as PISA and DepEd's National Achievement Test (NAT) provide the necessary feedback to inform policy decisions and reforms. As articulated in DepEd Order No. 29, s. 2017 entitled "Policy Guidelines on System Assessment in the K to 12 Basic Education Program", system assessments are implemented for the following purposes:

- 1. Establish baselines for the basic education system and the implementation of the K to 12 curriculum in schools in terms of teaching and learning.
- 2. Monitor the implementation of the K to 12 curriculum in schools in terms of teaching and learning.
- 3. Measure effectiveness of instructional reforms that are part of the K to 12 basic education program.
- Generate reliable data for purposes of international benchmarking.
- 5. Provide bases for the improvement of programs for learner development, curriculum implementation and school effectiveness.
- 6. Provide evidence that will aid policy formulation, planning, and programming at the division, regional, and national levels.

Consistency in participation in assessment allows for continuity of data for monitoring improvements and for identifying gaps as well as areas of growth for basic education.

We call on our partners and stakeholders to continue supporting our reforms and programs for advancing the quality of education in the country. We request our friends from the media to allow our participating schools and students the space and time to proceed with the assessment without undue distraction. DepEd shall provide further details on the conduct of PISA in the country in a press conference dedicated for the purpose, after completion of the assessment in May 2022.

For background information on the PISA 2022 assessment frameworks, you may visit https://www.oecd.org/pisa/publications/pisa-2021-assessment-and-analytical-framework.htm.

END